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 President’s Message 
Congratulations to all of our new Board members 
and their teams! Thank you for volunteering to help 
our guild and a big big thanks to those board 
members retiring for their service. It has been a 
tough year trying to find ways to help reduce our 
costs and the board has spent lots of hours 
researching and coming up with ideas and 
solutions to achieve it. The June Board meeting is an 
in/out meeting for both the old board and new 
members. It will be a potluck starting at 6 pm at the 
home of Colleen McCune. I will provide drinks, paper 
goods and silverware. Any guild member is always 
welcome to join us at a board meeting.  Current 
board members, please update and bring your 
notebooks so they can be passed to the new 
people.   
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Speakers & Workshops at 
a Glance 

Wendy Knight 
Lecture/Meeting: Sept. 

10th 
Workshop: Sun. Sept. 

16th 

Kathryn Pellman 
Lecture/Meeting:Oct. 8th 
Workshop: Tues. Oct. 9th 

Linda Wagner 
Lecture/Meeting: Nov. 5th 
Workshop: Tues. Nov. 6th 

Mel Beach 
Lecture/Meeting: Jan 

14th 
Workshop: Tues. Jan 

15th 

Leah Zieber 
Lecture/Meeting: Feb. 

11th 
Workshop: Tues. Feb. 

12th 

Mary Tabar 
Lecture/Meeting: March 

11th 

Patchwork Post  

www.friendshipquilterssd.org 
Shelly Gragg: Webmaster 

Laura Martin:Newsletter Editor 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
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At the May meeting, I mentioned that we were exploring the option of going out to a 
restaurant or private home for the December and 2020 June meetings. There was 
some interest in a restaurant for December, but I need more input from the 
membership quickly whether you like this idea or not. I will have to book the Garden 
Road facility for our meetings at the beginning of July and if we decide to go to a 
restaurant or a home,  we would save $238 in booking fees for those 2 dates. If 
members are more comfortable at the school, then I want to honor those wishes too, 
but I need your input. Email me at candymmjwc@cox.net to let me know your ideas. 

Last but NOT least, I want to thank Charleen Renne for all her help and hard work 
that she has done this year being my mentor and taking over when I had to be gone 
for family emergencies. I truly appreciate her kindness, guidance and patience!!! 
Candy
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PHILANTHROPHY 
We're coming upon our summer break, so hopefully, 

that means you'll have extra time for quilting! The 
needs of our recipients do not lessen during the 

summer. In fact, the Armed Forces YMCA have had 
more than their usual requests for quilts: 37 at the 

moment. These take only a few hours, start to finish. If 
you can do one any time this summer, please give me a call, and I'll get the kit an 

assemble some fabrics for you. My number is 760) 207-2090.  
     Summer is also a good time to work on Christmas placemats, so we'll have those at the 

June meeting.  Thanks so much! 
That’s it! I quilt! 

 Ruth O’Neil 

mailto:candymmjwc@cox.net
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  MAY QUILT RETREAT
We had a fabulous time at our May Retreat!  We 
spent all weekend giving away lots of prizes, working 
on projects, and enjoying one another's company.  
As always, the food up at Vina de' Lestonnac in the 
Temecula Valley was fantastic.  A huge thank you to 
Lou Pennock who loaded us up with her beautifully 
made chickens and all kinds of zippered bags for 
door prizes.  I also want to extend a big thank you 
to our attendees who made and donated so many 
beautifully hand-made items for door prizes.  There 
is so much talent in our guild and it always amazes 
me to see the fun and beautiful projects everyone 

has made and the projects they 
are working on.  
Our next retreat will be in October.  
Unfortunately, it is already full, 
but we do have a waiting list.  So if 
you are interested in joining us, 
please let me know and we will see 
if some spots open up over the 
summer. 
Have a great summer everyone! 
  Colleen 
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LIBRARY NEWS

There will be no Library Table at the 
June meeting.  We will just be 
collecting all of the books which are 
currently checked out.  Please be sure 
to return any overdue books which you 
may still have. We must complete the 
"dreaded inventory" over the summer!!

We will send you an e-mail before the 
meeting if you have an overdue book 
which must be returned.

Please call us anytime if you have a 
suggestion for a book title that you 
would like to see added to our library. 

See you at the Pot-Luck!

Yvonne Gagne

Marilyn Kirschen

Holly Torrez
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We have some exciting speakers and events coming up 
next year for Programs 2019-2020. 

“Adventures in Color” with Peggy Martin will kick off our 
new Programs year on September 9th.   

Melanie Chang will be our speaker in October and will 
delight us with her paintings on fabric. 

Our meeting in November will feature Jan Krentz. She will share with us a fabulous trunk 
show and lecture. 

Game Night will be our event for January. Come and join us for some fun and a chance to 
win prizes!  

Karen Cunigan will be charming us with her lecture, “Self Portrait of a Quilter” in February. 

In April, we will be doing another special event called Demos and Dessert. Members will 
have an opportunity to show us their favorite quilt tricks or gadgets. Sign up at the Programs 
desk. 

Wendy Mathson is our speaker for May and will give us her presentation “Beyond Storm at 
Sea”. 

We are still working on dates for the workshops through Paradise Sewing and will have 
more information at our June meeting. 

Happy Quilting! 
Jerre Mayer 

                                                   MEMBERSHIP  

Attendance: 57 
Guests: 1 

 Time to renew.  Please feel free to renew this summer. Send a check via mail to: 

 Friendship Quilters of S.D.- Membership 
 P.O. Box 1174 Poway, Ca 92074  
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PROGRAMS
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NEWSLETTER 

I wanted to thank everyone for all of their help and articles for this year’s newsletter. I 
have really enjoyed making our monthly newsletter and working with the board. I am 
having to step down right now. I hope to help out again in the future. A big thank you to 
Charleen Renne who will continue as Newsletter Editor for our 2019-2020 year. 

Thanks,  

Laura Martin 
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OPPORTUNITY OF THE MONTH
It has been a delight to serve on the board as the Opportunity of the Month 

Chairman. Always fun to meet and greet you at the door and help you with 

your tickets. Of course, the best part was giving out the prizes. I will 

be turning this duty over to Leah Estrin for next year. Thank you Leah! 

Have a great summer and I will look forward to seeing you all next year and 

enjoying our line up of programs.  Thank you to all of the board members 

that made it so fun for me to be a part of the team and thank you for all of 

the work you do for our enjoyment each month.
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4th of July Quilt Show Templar's Hall Old Poway Park 14134 
Midland Road Poway, CA 92064  

!  
Our Nations grandest celebration will soon be here. It is also a wonderful time for our 

Guild to display quilts at Templar's Hall on July 4th, 2019. Our Guild has been 

participating in the celebration for many years and is a grand way to show our 

commitment to community, family, and nation. 

Would you have a quilt that you could donate to this event? We would love to have 

another quilt raffle as in years past. This would be another wonderful fund raising 

opportunity!! 

We hope that you will want to participate by bringing in a quilt 

for display on the 4th at our next Guild meeting on June 10th. Along with your quilt, 

please attach the entry form noted below. Please PRINT clearly!! 

You can drop off a quilt at my house no later than June 21, 2019. This will allow us to print 

labels that will be attached to the front of each quilt. 

Pam Schmidt  

17448 Francisco Drive  

San Diego, CA 92128 (Rancho Bernardo) 858-583-7317 pam.in.california@gmail.com 
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Quilt Show Entry Form 

YOUR name: ________________________________________________ 
Address: ____________________________________________________  
Email address: ________________________________________________ 
Phone: ______________________________________________________ 
NAME OF QUILT: ____________________________________________ 
Made by: _____________________________ Size: ______X ______ 
Quilted by: ___________________________________________________       
Techniques (please circle): pieced, applique, foundation piecing, EPP, art quilt 

What was your motivation to make this quilt? 
___________________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________ 

This event can not happen without helping hands and team work. Circle date and times you 
can help with the event! 

MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK!!! 
Your Name: ____________________________________Phone: _______________ 

July 3rd: 
3 pm to 5 pm ish (set up) 

July4th: 9am–11 am 11am- 2pm 2 pm - 4 pm 

4 pm - 5:30 ish (take down) 

Helper’s to return quilts to their owners. Otherwise Pat and I get to keep them. :>) 

The people of Poway will be voting for their most favorite and patriotic quilts. Ribbons will 
be given to those winners as a small way of saying thank you for their time and effort. Only 
Guild members will be eligible for these awards. 

Pat and I would want to thank you in advance for any assistance and participation in 
making this event a success! 

�7



Friendship Quilter’s of San Diego June 2019

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

Jeanick Tippo- 1st 

Beverly Reuther- 3rd 

Francine Nadey- 5th 

Michelle Casidy- 7th 

Barbara Tritchler- 8th 

Jackie Koenig- 10th 

Mary Olson- 11th 

Linda Lane- 13th 

Doris Hargrove- 13th 

Candy Mittag- 15th 

Marilyn Kirschen- 18th 

Emma Castor- 22nd 

Jane Jensen- 25th 

Cheri Schenck- 30t 

Remember to bring a wrapped gift for a door prize in your 
birthday month! 

�8



Friendship Quilter’s of San Diego June 2019

JULY BIRTHDAYS

Janice La Grone- 1st 

Nancy Amidon- 3rd 

Jo Ann Roubinek- 3rd 

Corky Kuhlman- 7th 

Tina Lloyd-7th 

Pam Schmidt- 8th 

Margaret Byrne-10th 

Annette Cummings-12th 

Patricia Fuller- 14th 

Marilyn Garner-14th 

Debbie Tait- 23rd 

Linda Bixler-25th 

Carolyn Siegel-25th 

Lynn Olson-26th 

Shelly King- 31st 
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A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS 
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

FRIENDSHIP QUILTERS OF SAN DIEGO 

    Date:_________________________________                                                  Application Year: 2019 / 2020  
              

    Name (please print) ____________________________________________________    New / Renewal (circle one) 

    Address: __________________________________________________________________________________ 

    City: ________________________________________________  State: _________________Zip: ___________ 

    Telephone: ________________________________________  Birthday (Month & Day) _________________+__ 

  

    E-mail (print clearly) _________________________________________________________________________ 

     

Dues amount: $55.00 

Make check payable to: Friendship Quilters of S.D. 
    Bring completed form & dues to meeting, or mail to: 

Friendship Quilters of S.D.—Membership 

P.O. Box 1174 

Poway, Ca  92074 
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